
 

 

Last week I (Howard) had the pleasure of working with the girl’s hockey team as they 
competed in the WRISSA hockey tournament. I’m sure they won’t mind me sharing 
we did not have a hugely successful day on the pitch, but a most successful day in 
other aspects. Throughout the event the team remained in high spirits, enjoying one 
another’s company and having fun representing their school. On the field they were 
praised for their supportive nature of one another and of the opposition and on more 
than one occasion their sportsmanship was commented on by coaches and 
supporters of other intermediates. The girls themselves saw the impact of their actions 
through the support shown to us by other schools waiting for their own matches.  

It is moments like this that make us realise how well the students of SWIS embody the 
school values of being Safe, Respectful and Responsible. This is just one example of  
the wonderful moments that have made up the first half of the year so this message is 
about them. 

It’s also about the students at the Mud Run who carried nervous students through 
water obstacles. 

It’s about the students who went to find a teacher to support other staff members who 
needed help. 

It’s about the Kapa Haka students who performed at the Village in the Park retirement 
village. 

It’s about the students who support those students for whom English is not their native 
language. 

It’s about the students for whom English is their second language and all the effort 
they have made. 

It’s about the students who have made progress with the goals that were set early in 
term 1. 

It’s about the students who support causes like Pink Shirt Day to stamp out bullies,  

And its about the students who strive to behave in Safe, Respectful and Responsible 
ways each and every day. 

 

So often it is easy to get bogged down by some of the negativity that so often 
surrounds us so we wanted to take this opportunity to celebrate the little things that 
happen every day to make SWIS a great school to be a part of. 

 
Nga mihi,  
 
Rauru Walker and Howard Young 

Message from the DPs: 

Te Pānui 
F R I D A Y  2 1  J U N E , 2 0 1 9  T E R M  2  W E E K  8 ,  2 0 1 9  

T E R M  2  D A T E S  

 
 
 

Regional Cross Country            
2 July 

Māori Games Day 1 July 

Last Day of Term 5 July 

First day of Term 3 22 July 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Like us on Facebook! 

 

 facebook.com/ 
southwellingtonintermediate 

 
 



 

 Pyjama Day 
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 Pyjama Day 

 
 



 

 WRISSA Hockey 
Last week was the WRISSA hockey tournament held over two days at the National Hockey Stadium. The best 
hockey players from the Wellington Intermediate Schools came together to showcase their talents in some hard 
fought games. Unfortunately it was hard going for both the boys and girls teams, although both were able to record a 
couple of positive results throughout the day. 
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Thank you for your support 
 

 



 

  
 



 

                   
 

 
 
 



 

 The Art Room requires old marbles if you have any kicking around that you 
don’t need. See below how we can use them! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


